
    JANUARY 9, 2025   
PENN LAKE PARK BOROUGH COUNCIL MEETING 

 
The Penn Lake Park Borough January Council meeting was held at the Penn Lake Park Community 
House. Council Vice President Sue George called the meeting to order at approximately 7:08 PM 
with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag followed by a statement that the meeting is being 
recorded. 
ROLL CALL: Mayor Tom Carter, Council Vice President Sue George, Council Members: John 
Burden, Lisa Stuart, and Corey Beltz were present. Dan Eustice was absent. 
PUBLIC COMMENT: None 
NEW BUSINESS: 
Nominate New Council President – A Motion was made by George, 2nd by Burden to appoint 
Corey Beltz as President of Council and authorized Beltz to sign Borough checks.  
Roll Call: George, Burden, Stuart, and Beltz, all in favor, none opposed. 
Motion Carried. 
MINUTES: 
Minutes from the December Council Meeting were distributed to council members via email and 
posted on the Penn Lake Park Borough website. The copies will be recorded as the official minutes. 
A Motion to accept the December Council Meeting Minutes was made by Burden, 2nd by George.  
Roll Call: Burden, George, Stuart, and Beltz, all in favor, none opposed. 
Motion Carried. 
TREASURERS REPORT: 
The Treasurer’s Report was presented.  A Motion was made by George, 2nd by Stuart to accept the 
Treasurer’s Report. 
Roll Call: George, Stuart, Burden, and Beltz, all in favor, none opposed. 
Motion carried. 

       RECEIPTS/BILLS: 
A Motion was made by Beltz, 2nd by George to pay the bills of $36,121.87 and to accept the 
receipts of $85,157.08. 
Roll Call: Beltz, George, Burden, and Stuart, all in favor, none opposed. 
Motion carried. 
PETITIONS OR COMPLAINTS: None 
CORRESPONDENCE: None 

        
COMMITTEE REPORTS:  
MAYOR – Carter – Commented that former Council President Paul Rogan has served on Council   
since 2013 and had done an outstanding job. Carter also welcomed new Council Member, Lisa 
Stuart, and congratulated Corey Beltz on his appointment as Council President. 
SOLICITOR – Dan Mulhern –Stated that Lisa Stuart had completed an Affidavit of Residency 
and Oath of Office regarding her appointment on Council.  Mulhern continues to work on Borough 
and Dam matters. 
ZONING – No Permits were issued. The Zoning Hearing Board will meet on January 13, 2025 to 
hear a request from Dave and Karen DiPipi for a dimensional variance and approval for 
construction of an accessory structure as a principal use.  
RECREATION– George – Nothing to Report.  
LAKE MANAGEMENT - Eustice – No Report.  



GOOSE ABATEMENT – Eustice – No Report.  
RTK/RECORDS –Burden – Nothing to Report.   
ROADS –Eustice – No Report.  
SEWERS – Beltz – Stated that as of January 1, 2025, the balance of the Penn Vest Loan for sewers 
is $112,315.19, and will be paid off in December 2025.   
SHORT TERM RENTALS- Burden – Was informed that a Short-Term Rental property that is 
operating without a permit posted availability on Facebook in October 2024; however, Burden 
could not find the post or any posts since then advertising the property as a Short-Term Rental.  

 DAM - Stuart – 1-9-2025 Meeting- Dam Report 

 Grant Status Summary: 
o Penn Lake has been awarded 5 grants totaling $3,561,000 
o The “net” grant amount after borough contribution is $2,683,250. 
o PLPB has collected grant money of $88k to date. 
o The DAG, Streamline, and Jim Brozeena are discussing the potential of an early start 

in some aspects of construction to capture a portion of the grant dollars as soon as 
possible. 

 12/19/2024 Council voted to retain Mr. Brozeena for grant management (applying for 
reimbursement) for the 5 awarded grants. 

 12/20/2024 Rogan supplied Brozeena with dam related transactions, and most of the 
canceled checks and invoices so he can apply for reimbursement for the 2020 FEMA FMA 
grant. 

 1/8/2025 Rogan, George, and Stuart met with attorney Mulhern to discuss status of 
easements. 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:  

ARPA Funds – The $66,426 reimbursement needs more documentation. Approximately $1,000.00 
remains available in the Grant. 
 
FINAL PUBLIC COMMENT: None 
A Motion to adjourn was made by Beltz, 2nd by George. 
Roll Call: Beltz, George, Stuart, and Burden, all in favor, none opposed. 
Motion Carried. 
Meeting adjourned at 7:21 PM. 
 

The next Council Meeting will be held on Thursday, February 13, 2025, at 7:00 PM. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
Karen Burden, Secretary 


